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EMU RANKS AMONGST THE BEST UNIVERSITIES AGAIN 

The U.K. based Times Higher Education (THE), the publisher of 
the world’s widely referenced university rankings, announced the 
rankings of the world’s best universities by subject on Wednesday, 
28 October, 2020. Eastern Mediterranean University (EMU) 
appeared in the 401-500 band in Business and Economics and 
601-800 band in Engineering and Physical Sciences. EMU has 
become the only university from the Turkish Republic of Northern 
Cyprus (TRNC) to be included in these rankings.

In the ranking of Turkish universities in the field of Business 
and Economics, EMU has ranked 2nd after Bilkent University, 
outranking METU, Boğaziçi University and Istanbul Technical 
University. A total of 9 universities from Turkey appeared in the 
said list. As per the ranking of Turkish universities in the field 
of Engineering, EMU ranks 8th after Koç University, Bilkent 
University, Sabancı University, Boğaziçi University, Istanbul 
Technical University, Özyeğin University and Atatürk University. 
A total of 30 universities from Turkey appeared in the list in 
question. Outranking METU and Sabancı University in the 

ranking of Turkish universities in the field of Physical Sciences,  
EMU ranks 6th after Bilkent University, Koç University, Atatürk 
University, Atılım University and Boğaziçi University. A total of 
28 universities from Turkey appeared in the said list. 

“I Thank All EMU Staff”
Releasing a message on the subject, EMU Rector Prof. Dr. Aykut 
Hocanın expressed his pleasure in EMU’s continued success 
in the fields of Engineering, Physical Sciences and Business 
and Economics. Prof. Dr. Aykut Hocanın also said “As a state 
university, EMU plays an important role in the Turkish Republic 
of Northern Cyprus in the provision of quality education, research 
and community services. EMU, one of the most important 
institutions in the field of higher education, is ranked among the 
best universities in the world by international organizations. This 
success is no coincidence. I would like to thank all EMU staff who 
have contributed to this achievement and wish them continued 
success”
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Eastern Mediterranean University (EMU) 
Administration gathered with Non-
governmental Organization representations 
at EMU Beach Club with the intention 
of evaluating 2020-2021 Academic Year 
Fall Semester and discussing possible 
collaborations to be made between the 
parties. The meeting was held on Tuesday, 
the 27th of October, 2020 at 18:00. EMU 
Board of Trustees President Dr. Erdal 
Özcenk, EMU Rector Prof. Dr. Aykut 
Hocanın, Board of Trustees Members Halil 
İ. Orun and Ersun Kutup, vice Rectors 
Prof. Dr. Hasan Demirel, Prof. Dr. Hüseyin 
Aktuğlu, Assoc. Prof. Dr. Deniz İşçioğlu 
and Assoc. Prof. Dr. Serhan Şensoy were 
present at the meeting.

During the opening speech, EMU Rector 
Prof. Dr. Aykut Hocanın provided brief 
information regarding EMU’s history, 
development, place in world rankings and 
the accreditations it holds. By stating that 
EMU has nearly 16 thousand students from 
110 different countries and more than 1,000 
academic staff members, Prof. Dr. Hocanın 
referred to EMU as a strong education 
institution and, emphasized that EMU 
administration shares the same management 
approach with the Board of Trustees.

“Providing Service to Public is 
prioritized” 
Prof. Dr. Hocanın’s statement continued 

as follows; “This evening, we are 
gathered together with non-governmental 
organizations, unions, entrepreneurs and 
investors. This meeting is organized with the 
intention of building projects, conducting 
preliminary meetings and uniting forces 
with each other. Universities have three 
main objectives: provide quality education, 
do research and serve the society. We as 
EMU, have never forgotten to serve the 
public and, would like to keep it prioritized 
all times. We need to take part in projects 
that will benefit our society, together 
with non-governmental organizations, 
particularly in Famagusta and generally in 
TRNC. I would like to thank everyone who 
attended the meeting”.

“Aiming an EMU integrated with 
Society and Famagusta”
EMU Board of Trustees President Dr. Erdal 
Özcenk also made a speech during the 
meeting by saying that education sector is 
the primary sector in the leading sectors 
and, touched on the following by saying; 
“EMU is the leader in TRNC education 
sector. As the president and the members 
of Board of Trustees, we are honored to 
be serving our university. EMU’s mission 
is not only education but also to address 
regional problem with the awareness of 
social responsibility. Within this respect, we 
are aiming an EMU which is integrated with 
the society and Famagusta. 

EMU GATHERS WITH NON-GOVERNMENTAL ORGANIZATIONS

cont. p. 3
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EMU GATHERS WITH NON-GOVERNMENTAL ORGANIZATIONS

Today’s meeting with the non-governmental 

organizations is an indicator our intention”.

By mentioning the unforgettable help 

provided by the municipality, business 

people and benevolent citizens during 

the pandemic period for more than 

8,000 students accommodating either in 

dormitories or houses, Dr. Özcenk said, 

“Everyone has come together as one heart to 

provide food for these students. I would like 

to thank all our helpful people. Scholarships 

are provided to our still victim students 

by our institutions and organizations and 

our helpful business people. It seems that 

we as the society can do great things if 

we really act as “one”. If there is EMU, 

there is Famagusta. We must live with this 

awareness. With these feelings and thoughts, 

as my Rector said, we should act together 

with all our institutions, organizations and 

people as a whole. EMU is a very important 

value for Famagusta in particular and 

for the TRNC in general. I thank all the 

participants”.
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Eastern Mediterranean University Atatürk 
Research and Application Center (EMU-
ATAUM) Chair Assist. Prof. Dr. Turgay 
Bülent Göktürk released a statement on 
the occasion of the 97th Anniversary of 29 
October, Republic Day. Asst. Prof. Dr. Turgay 
Bülent Göktürk’s statement reads as follows:

We are living the pride and excitement 
of celebrating the 97th anniversary of the 
Republic of Turkey, founded by our supreme 
nation united as one heart against its enemies 
who threatened its independence and emerged 

victorious from the struggle for independence 
under the leadership of Eternal Commander-
in-Chief Gazi Mustafa Kemal Atatürk.

Ataturk, together with his nation, succeeded 
the National Liberation Struggle, which he 
started with the motto “Either independence 
or death ...” despite all the difficulties 
and after liberating the country from the 
imperialist occupation forces, he realized 
the revolutions to bring the Turkish nation 
to the level of contemporary civilization and 
established the Republic of Turkey, which he 
described as “His Biggest Accomplishment”.

The Great Leader believed that the Republic, 
a state form based on popular sovereignty, 
was the most appropriate form of government 
for the character of the Turkish nation. The 
Republic he founded with this belief has 
reached today on the foundations of secular, 
democratic, social state and rule of law. 
Combining all the elements that make up 
the nation in an extremely contemporary 
and advanced line, Atatürk ensured the most 
harmonious and efficient integration of efforts 
towards the realization of national goals.

The Great Leader Mustafa Kemal Atatürk, at 
the end of his great work “The Great Speech”, 
describes this process: “I tried to explain how 
a modern state based on the latest principles 
of science and technique can be established  
and emphasized that the result achieved 
today is the work of consciousness created 
by destructions for centuries and the price 
of the blood that has watered every corner of 
this beloved homeland.” In his address to the 
youth, he explained how the Turkish Youth 
would protect this trust  by saying “Turkish 
Youth! Your first duty is to protect and defend 
the Turkish independence and the Turkish 
Republic forever ... ”
 
Ataturk emphasised the importance he 
attached to the Republic with his famous 
statement “My humble body will surely be 
earth one day. But the Republic of Turkey 
will live forever “. On this meaningful day, 
we commemorate with respect and gratitude 
Gazi Mustafa Kemal Ataturk, his comrades 
in arms, all the martyrs have fallen to the 
ground for the sake of making the homeland 
independent and wish you all a happy 29 
October Republic Day.”

Eastern Mediterranean University (EMU) 
Rector Prof. Dr. Aykut Hocanın released a 
message on the occasion of 97th anniversary 

of the 29 October Republic Day. Prof. Dr. 
Hocanın’s message reads as follows: “I 
would like to celebrate the 97th year of the 

Republic of Turkey established by Great 
Leader Mustafa Kemal Atatürk, his comrades 
in arms and Turkish nation’s great struggles. 
29th of October is celebrated every year in 
the Turkish Republic of Northern Cyprus as 
in the Republic of Turkey. As the Eastern 
Mediterranean University, we will continue 
to follow Atatürk’s steps and his revolutions 
with adapting Atatürk’s saying “Science is 
the most real guide for civilization, for life, 
for success in the world”.

On this occasion, I celebrate the Republic 
Day of all Turkish people, and remember with 
respect and mercy all our martyrs, especially 
the Great Leader Mustafa Kemal Atatürk and 
his comrades in arms. ”

EMU ATAUM RELEASES A STATEMENT 
ON 29 OCTOBER REPUBLIC DAY 

EMU RECTOR PROF. DR. AYKUT HOCANIN’S MESSAGE 
ON 29 OCTOBER REPUBLIC DAY
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Eastern Mediterranean University (EMU) Dr. Fazıl 
Küçük Medicine Faculty 2019 – 2020 Academic Year 
Honoring the Top Student of the Semester and Tree 
Planting Event for Graduates took place on Tuesday, 
the 27th of October 2020 with the participation of Dr. 
Fazıl Küçük Medicine Faculty academic staff members, 
graduates and families.

Following a minute of silence and the Turkish National 
Anthem, Dr. Fazıl Küçük Medicine Faculty Dean Prof. 
Dr. Nahide Gökçora made the opening speech of the 
event. Stating that the first graduates of the faculty was 

the graduates of 2018, Prof. Dr. Nahide Gökçora added 
that olive trees were planted in faculty garden for 2018 
graduates 2 years ago and, the produce of these trees 
were collected and a type of Cypriot traditional olive 
called “çakıstes” was made. During her speech, Prof. 
Dr. Gökçora shared her wishes for graduates of EMU 
who are now all around world. While addressing the 
graduates, Prof. Dr. Gökçora stated that the graduates 
as young doctors are not only accountable to themselves 
and their families but also to their countries and humanity 
and, continued by saying that they should work hard by 
using their imaginations. Prof. Dr. Gökçora reminded the 

newly graduated young doctors the importance of unity 
and solidarity and, their responsibility to stay against to 
the ones who are opposing it.

“Feeling the Same Emotions and Excitement”
During a speech delivered by EMU Vice rector for Social 
and Cultural Affairs Assoc. Prof. Dr. Deniz İşçioğlu, the 
happiness and excitement of EMU family regarding the 
success of graduates were mentioned. Stating that the 
white doctor’s gown representing purity, honesty, hope 
and healing, Assoc. Prof. Dr. İşçioğlu wished success 
to the new doctor for their professional lives. The top 
student of 3rd semester, Dr. Yeliz Lerzan Baybar stated 
that the journey which started 6 years ago with dreams 
and goals is not finished yet and, on the contrary it is a 
new beginning that they will be walking through with the 
awareness of their responsibilities. Dr. Baybar expressed 
her gratitude for all the academic staff members who 
have helped the medicine students through their journey.

Following the opening speech, Assoc. Prof. Dr. Deniz 
İşçioğlu presented a plaque and a Crow sculpture which 
is a symbol of Famagusta to the 3rd Semester Top 
Student Dr. Yeliz Lerzan Baybar. The event continued 
with the presentation of the diplomas by Prof. Dr. Nahide 
Gökçora. The event ended with the olive tree planting 
session by the student representative Dr. Buse Ataoğlu 
on behalf of the 3rd semester Medicine graduates and, 
the oath ceremony.

77 students studying at the Eastern Mediterranean 
University (EMU) Faculty of Tourism, Gastronomy 
and Culinary Arts Program have graduated from the 
internationally recognized “City and Guilds” program 
for the first time and gained the right to a diploma. EMU 
Faculty of Tourism organized a certificate ceremony 
for the academicians delivered courses in scope of the 
program as 77 students who completed the two-year 
education process are now entitled to receive a “Level 
2” diploma. The said ceremony was held on Tuesday, 27 
October, 2020 at 11:30 at EMU Tower Barista Education 
center / cafe. 

“Thank You”
Delivering the opening speech of the ceremony, EMU 
Tourism Faculty Dean Prof. Dr. Hasan Kılıç thanked, on 
behalf of the faculty, the academicians who contributed 
to the successful implementation of the “City and 
Guilds” program. Expressing that the interest towards 
EMU Tourism Faculty programs is very high this year, 
Prof. Dr. Kılıç said that nearly 40 students are enrolled 
in the newly opened English-medium Gastronomy and 
Culinary Arts Undergraduate Program, the number of 
students across the faculty is close to 1000, and this year, 
more than 150 students have enrolled in the Gastronomy 
and Culinary Arts Program, and a total of 500 students 
are currently studying at the said program. Underlining 
that the graduates of the said program now dominate the 
sector, Prof. Dr. KILIÇ stated that they have brought 

up graduates not only demanded nationally but also 
internationally. Following the speech, the academic 
staff who delivered 9 courses in the “City and Guilds” 
program were presented certificates of appreciation by 
EMU Tourism Faculty Dean Prof. Dr. Hasan Kılıç.

What is City and Guilds Program? 
“City and Guilds” is one of the most prestigious schools 
on vocational education and apprenticeship in the 

UK which has 140-year history and, offers different 
programs for bringing up qualified labour force for many 
industries and work fields. Offering solutions for the 
different needs of different company and institutions, 
“City and Guilds” adapts new approaches on technology 
and learning and, works with partners who have similar 
ideas in order to develop the skills demanded by the 
industries all over the world.

EMU DR. FAZIL KÜÇÜK MEDICINE FACULTY 2019 – 2020 
ACADEMIC YEAR HONORING THE TOP STUDENT OF THE 

SEMESTER AND TREE PLANTING ON BEHALF OF GRADUATES

EMU FACULTY OF TOURISM HONORS ACADEMIC STAFF WHO 
TAUGHT IN THE “CITY AND GUILDS” PROGRAM



6 BULLETIN

The first issue of the academic journal 
titled “Journal of Urban Research and 
Development - JURD” prepared by 
Eastern Mediterranean University Urban 

Research and Development Center (EMU 
URDC) has been published. JURD, 
an international and multidisciplinary 
refereed academic journal, is published 

by EMU Publications on behalf of EMU 
URDC. Featuring academic articles that 
examine the concerns of cities and urban 
development in the past, present and 
future across a wide range of disciplines, 
JURD accepts both quantitative and 
qualitative research. JURD awaits 
contributions from academics working on 
modern, comparative urban perspectives 
and case studies.

A message shared on the social media 
account of EMU URDC reads as follows: 
“We are pleased to announce that the 
first issue of “Urban Research and 
Development Journal JURD has been 
published. The journal, which is online-
open access, can be accessed at https://
ojs.emu.edu.tr/index.php/jurd ”.

A statement in the first issue of JURD 
written by  EMU URDC Chair Prof. 

Dr. Şebnem Hoşkara and EMU URDC 
Executive Board Member Prof. Dr. 
Naciye Doratlı, both of whom are EMU 
Faculty of Architecture academic staff 
and editors-in chief, and Assistant Editors 
EMU URDC Vice Chairs Assoc. Prof. 
Dr. Nevter Z. Cömert and Asst. Prof. 
Dr. Pınar Uluçay and EMU URDC 
ExecutiveBoard Member Assist. Prof. Dr. 
Müge Rıza reads as follows: “Potential 
studies to be published in this journal 
will also contribute to discussions on the 
future success or failure of sustainable 
development goals. We hope you 
enjoy the first issue of JURD and find 
it inspiring and effective. We invite all 
relevant researchers and academics to 
contribute to the future issues of our new 
periodical JURD, with their research, in 
order to create a platform of discussion on 
issues pertaining to urban development ”

EMU URBAN DEVELOPMENT AND RESEARCH CENTER 
PUBLISHES THE FIRST ISSUE OF ITS ACADEMIC JOURNAL

Eastern Mediterranean University Urban 
Research and Development Center 
(EMU URDC) Chair Prof. Dr. Şebnem 
Hoşkara released a message titled “31 
October World Cities Day: Valuing 
Our Communities and Cities”. Prof. Dr. 
Hoskara’s message reads as follows:

“31 October has been specified as the 
World Cities Day upon the decision 
of the United Nations (UN) General 
Assembly No. 68/239. World Cities Day, 
as set by the UN, is expected to greatly 
stimulate the international community’s 
interest in global urbanization, enhance 
cooperation between countries in meeting 
opportunities and address the challenges 

of urbanization, and contribute to 
sustainable urban development 
worldwide. The theme of the 2020 
World Cities Day has been announced as 
“Valuing Our Communities and Cities”

Impact of COVID-19 
As the United Nations stated, the impact 
of COVID-19 is reshaping urban life 
around the world. In various parts of the 
world, local communities have started to 
play a key role in contributing to keeping 
people safe and maintaining some 
economic activity.

Theoretically, the concept of ‘community 
value’ includes local volunteering and 
people organized in their neighborhoods 
as well as social movements that challenge 
poverty, systematic discrimination and 
racism. Throughout the pandemic period, 
individual households in urban areas 
provided favourable environments for 
work and education from home, while 
communities in unauthorised settlements 
and especially in slums made an effort to 
make significant contributions to social 
and economic life.

“Let’s Put Our Communities at the 
Heart of Cities of the Future”
The latest World Cities Report of the 

UN Human Settlements Program (UN-
HABITAT) highlights the importance 
and benefits of cities that involve 
all stakeholders, including local 
communities, in decision-making 
mechanisms to promote sustainable 
cities. In this context, the UN Secretary 
General António Guterres stated that 
cities and communities are at the 
forefront of the fight against COVID-19, 
but emphasized that only with this 
awareness and collectively, we can create 
truly sustainable cities for everyone. 
Guterres’ direct statement on the subject 
is striking in this context: “When urban 
communities are engaged in policy and 
decision making and are empowered by 
financial resources, the results are more 
inclusive and resilient. Let’s put our 
communities at the heart of the cities of 
the future.”

From this point of view, it should be noted 
that, in order to create contemporary 
societies and sustainable and livable 
cities, it is the obligation of policy 
makers, central and local governments to 
systematically and strategically involve 
communities, that is, all stakeholders, in 
urban planning, design, implementation 
and monitoring processes in order to 
design the cities of the future together. 

The statements, demands and activities 
of the civil society, communities, urban 
dwellers and city users should not 
be ignored and they should be taken 
seriously. Recognition of the value of 
communities must continue beyond the 
virus outbreak. As emphasized by the 
UN, in the transition to a new sustainable 
urban normality, new state policies 
are needed for local communities, job 
creation, provision of basic services, 
green-economic transformation, 
provision of adequate housing and public 
spaces, and the recreation of local values.

However, such policies and practices 
are, of course, only possible in countries 
where ‘state mechanism’ works efficiently 
Unfortunately, we live far from such an 
environment in Northern Cyprus. In these 
negative thoughts, I wish you all a happy 
World Cities Day! ”

n.b.: The views and ideas in this article 
have been compiled in order to create 
social awareness based on the statements 
of the United Nations within the scope of 
the World Cities Day 2020 theme, which 
can be found at the link https://www.
un.org/en/observances/cities-day.  “

EMU URBAN RESEARCH AND DEVELOPMENT CENTER 
RELEASES A MESSAGE ON 31 OCTOBER WORLD CITIES DAY 
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Eastern Mediterranean University (EMU) 
Faculty of Dentistry academic staff member 
and Molecular Biology and Genetics 
Specialist Havva Özgen Kılgöz wrote an 
opening statement for EMU Faculty of 
Dentistry on the start of the 2020-2021 
Academic Year. The following statements 
were included in the declaration titled 
“Nobel: A Belated Thank You”:

“The 2020 Nobel Prizes found their 
owners. Two female scientists, Emmanuelle 
Charpentier and Jennifer A. Doudna, were 
awarded the Nobel Prize in Chemistry for their 
efforts in the development of the CRISPR-
Cas genome editing technique. These 
sentences sound like a last minute news for 
the agencies, right? If you are lucky, you may 
have heard this news, which is served, only 
one day a year, through television or radio. 
So what is this Nobel Prize? Who is given 
for what reason? Let’s examine in detail the 
Nobel Prize, which is not paid the necessary 
attention by the media, either printed or 
audio-vidual. Let’s combine the power of 
science and investigative journalism.”

Nobel Prize
This prestigious award, which dates back 
120 years, was initiated on the will of the 
Swedish scientist Alfred Nobel, the inventor 
of dynamite, to reward scientists who 
served humanity. Alfred Nobel, who died in 
1896, left behind 355 patents and countless 
inventions that developed the science mind 
and industry in return for years of hard 
work. Interested not only in science but also 
in literature, art and peace, Nobel also has 
his own poems and dramatic works. Most 
of the companies he established are still 
among the important industrial companies in 
the world economy. Nobel gave his biggest 
message when he passed away in 1896. 
He devoted most of his life to science and 
bequeathed all his wealth to be used in the 
Physics, Chemistry, Physiology or Medicine, 
Literature and Peace Awards. Although years 
passed after his death, his contributions to 
science have never been forgotten, thanks to 
the inventions and values he left behind.

Pamuk and Sancar
The enormous spirituality that underlies the 
Nobel Prize, the most prestigious award in 
the world, is a great gift that has been and 

continues to be given not only to those who 
have been awarded this prize, but to all 
scientists. In 2006, Turkish writer Orhan 
Pamuk, who made us proud, won the Nobel 
Prize in Literature. Pamuk made history 
as the first Turkish writer to receive this 
award. These outstanding achievements are 
worthy of recognition. Another very valuable 
scientist, Aziz Sancar, born and raised in 
Mardin, Turkey, completed his studies in 
difficult conditions and in 2015, was awarded 
the Nobel Prize for Chemistry for his work on 
the repair of DNA. This has become a source 
of pride and hope for all Turkish scientists; 
It has been clearly shown that success is not 
impossible under any circumstances, and that 
great achievements can only emerge with 
hard work, creativity and effort.

Marie Curie
Marie Curie, who was the first woman 
to be awarded the Nobel Prize, was 
mentioned frequently in that period with 
her studies in physics in 1903. 8 years later, 
she was also awarded the Nobel Prize in 
Chemistry. Rosalind Franklin, known for 
her contributions in the discovery of the 
molecular structure of DNA, one of the 
greatest developments in the 20th century, got 
cancer and died due to the radiation she was 
exposed to during her research at the height 
of her career. She made great contributions 
to X-ray analysis and created the first X-ray 
photographs of the double helix structure of 
DNA. If Franklin had lived, she would have 
shared the 1962 Nobel Prize in Physiology or 
Medicine with Francis Crick, James Watson 
and Maurice Wilkins.

Scientists Who Could Not Receive Their 
Awards
In addition to these, there have been such 
cases in history that the scientists who won 
the Nobel Prize could not receive their 
awards due to the governments’ obstruction 
due to political reasons. For example, it was 
written in the dark pages of history that the 
Adolf Hitler’s government did not allow 
Richard Kuhn (Chemistry, 1938), Adolf 
Butenandt (Chemistry, 1939) and Gerhard 
Domagk (Physiology or Medicine, 1939) to 
receive the awards in 1938 and 1939. There 
were also years when the tension between 
countries took hold of science. That is why 
many scientists in the following years did 

not receive or refused their awards due to 
political pressure. In addition, Nobel Prizes 
could not be awarded during the World War 
II.

The Nobel Prize is awarded to people who 
shed light on the future and new beginnings. 
In history, there have been some who, like 
Rosalind Franklin, did not see the reward 
they deserved in their lifetime. Aziz Sancar, 
on the other hand, was awarded the Nobel 
Prize in Chemistry in 2015, years later, on 
the subjects he has been working on since 
the 1970s. Nobel Prize awarded to scientific 
studies is not a prompt thank you but a 
belated one.  

“We Conduct Our Studies in the Light of 
Science”
The importance of scientific studies has been 
well understood by every segment of the 
society in these troubled days when we are 
experiencing the pandemic process. In this 
context, we think that the only thing that will 
carry societies forward is SCIENCE, and we 
wish scientific studies in our country to be 
supported and encouraged more. Who knows, 
maybe the Nobel Prize will be awarded to one 
of us in the future! Our Faculty of Dentistry 
continues to work as part of the EMU family 
in the light of science with an awareness of 
its responsibilities. Endless thanks to all 
scientists who deserve to be remembered 
for their hard work, the great sacrifices they 
made at the expense of their own lives, and 
for their struggles under harsh conditions 
without ever giving up! ”

EMU FACULTY OF DENTISTRY RELEASES A STATEMENT 
ON THE 2020-2021 ACADEMIC YEAR OPENING 
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Source: Web of Science                                                                                         This Week’s Academic Publications

Faculty of Business & Economics
1- Şenhaz, Zehra, Setareh Katircioglu, and Salih 
Katircioglu. “Dynamic effects of shadow economy 
and environmental pollution on the energy stock 
prices: empirical evidence from OECD countries.” 
Environmental Science and Pollution Research 
(2020): 1-10. (Early Access)

Faculty of Medicine
1- Mulder, P. A., I. D. C. van Balkom, A. M. Landlust, 
M. Priolo, L. A. Menke, I. H. Acero, F. S. Alkuraya,  
Elcioglu, NH   et al. “Development, behaviour and 

sensory processing in Marshall–Smith syndrome 
and Malan syndrome: phenotype comparison in two 
related syndromes.” Journal of Intellectual Disability 
Research.(2020) (Early Access)
2- Kidd, Kenneth K., Andrew J. Pakstis, Michael 
P. Donnelly, Ozlem Bulbul, Lotfi Cherni, Cemal 
Gurkan, Longli Kang et al. “The distinctive 
geographic patterns of common pigmentation 
variants at the OCA2 gene.” Scientific Reports 10, 
no. 1 (2020): 1-10.

Faculty of Arts & Sciences
1- Abtahi, Niloufar, Lila Bouzar, Nadia Saidi-

Amroun, and Martin Michael Müller. “Flexoelectric 
fluid membrane vesicles in spherical confinement.” 
EPL 131, no.1(2020).

Faculty of Health Sciences
1- Atahan, Ersan, Suat Saribas, Mehmet Demirci, 
Aylin Babalık, Seher Akkus, Ahmet Balıkcı, 
Dilek Satana,  Tevhide Ziher et al. “Evaluating 
the effectiveness of anti-tuberculosis treatment 
by detecting Mycobacterium tuberculosis 85B 
messenger RNA expression in sputum.” Journal of 
Infection and Public Health 13, no. 10 (2020): 1490-
1494.

Eastern Mediterranean University (EMU) 
Engineering Faculty Dean’s Office and the Cyprus 
Turkish Chamber of Industry Board members 
held a meeting at EMU on Friday, 23 October, 
2020 on a joint project. EMU Engineering Faculty 
Dean Prof. Dr. Hüseyin Özkaramanlı, Vice Deans 
Assoc. Prof. Dr. Orhan Korhan and Asst. Prof. 
Dr. Davut Solyalı, Cyprus Turkish Chamber of 
Industry Executive Board Deputy Chair Atilla 
Süren, Executive Board Member Sultan Taçyıldız, 
Press Officer Hüseyin Ezgin, Foreign Relations 
and Business Development Officer Hasan Civelek 
Engelkıran and Education Coordinator Deniz 
Bozlak attended the meeting.

Strengthening of the Industry-Academy 
Collaboration Targeted 
During the meeting, representatives of 
the Cyprus Turkish Chamber of Industry 
and EMU Engineering Faculty exchanged 
information about their practices. EMU 
Engineering Faculty Dean Prof. Dr. Hüseyin 
Özkaramanlı emphasized on establishing 
industry-academy cooperation and producing 
joint projects. The Cyprus Turkish Chamber 
of Industry Executive Board members 
Atilla Süren and Sultan Tacyıldız, on the 
other hand, mentioned that they are open to 
cooperation as a chamber and that relations 

can be enhanced within this scope. In 
addition, attending parties exchanged views 
on the creation of internship opportunities 
for EMU Engineering Faculty students in 
membering companies of the Cyprus Turkish 
Chamber of Industry and on finding solutions 
to engineering problems at membering 
workplaces by EMU. At the end of the 
meeting, a comprehensive workshop was 
organized with the participation of other 
relevant non-governmental organizations and 
attending parties reached an agreement on 
prospective joint projects.

EMU ENGINEERING FACULTY AND CYPRUS TURKISH 
CHAMBER OF INDUSTRY HOLD A JOINT PROJECT MEETING 


